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Tēnā koe Nikau 

Request under the Official Information Act 1982 

Thank you for your email of 19 January 2024, requesting the following information from Open 
Polytechnic ǀ Te Pūkenga – New Zealand Institute of Skills and Technology (Te Pūkenga): 

in your Ngā herenga me ngā (Terms and conditions of enrolment) document … [here you 
provided a link to our Open Polytechnic ǀ Te Pūkenga Terms and condi�ons of enrolment 
webpage] … it states 

"6.3. The Polytechnic will not transfer your information to an overseas service provider unless we 
are satisfied that the service provider is obliged to protect your information in ways that are 
comparable to the protection afforded by the New Zealand privacy law." 

Could you please provide me with: 

Any documentation around how the polytechnic decides they are satisfied that the service 
provider will provide these protections. 

A list of parties storing or transmitting information overseas who the polytechnic has provided 
student information too, indicating whether the above identified procedures where followed. 

Could you please provide me that information both for as the information stood before open 
polytechnic started to merge into the pukunga [sic] and as it is for today 

This letter provides a formal decision on your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA).  

The decision 

Your ques�ons and Open Polytechnic ǀ Te Pūkenga response is set out below. 

Question one 

Any documentation around how the polytechnic decides they are satisfied that the service 
provider will provide these protections. 

If an overseas service provider is to collect ākonga (student) information, the usual process is to 
review that service using the Government Cloud Risk Assessment (CRA) framework. It requires the 
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https://marketplace.govt.nz/assets/SupplierFormAssets/Cloud-Risk-Assessment-Tool-v1-1-1-v100.xlsx
https://marketplace.govt.nz/assets/SupplierFormAssets/Cloud-Risk-Assessment-Tool-v1-1-1-v100.xlsx
http://www.digital.govt.nz/standards-and-guidance/privacy-security-and-risk/privacy/public-sector-responsibility/general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/
http://www.digital.govt.nz/standards-and-guidance/privacy-security-and-risk/privacy/public-sector-responsibility/general-data-protection-regulation-gdpr/


 
 

Question three 

Could you please provide me that information both for as the information stood before open 
polytechnic started to merge into the pukunga [sic] and as it is for today 

We are not aware of any changes to this process since Te Pūkenga was established.   

You have the right to make a complaint to the Ombudsman under section 28(3) of the OIA if you are 
not happy with this response. Information about how to do this is available at 
www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602. 

 

Ngā mihi   

 

Gus Gilmore 
Tumuaki Taupua | Acting Chief Executive 
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